
 

KNIGHTON HEATH GOLF CLUB  

Ladies & Junior Girls Section  

Committee Meeting held on: Wednesday 6th January 2021 at 3pm 

MINUTES 

 

          The above Committee Meeting was on Zoom due to the lockdown COVID19 

restrictions. 

 

In Attendance:     Linda Holden – Lady Captain (LC) 

    Jan Bailey – Vice Captain (VC) 

    Grace Burke – Treasurer  

    Sue Saunders – Secretary  

    Sandy Wright – Competition Secretary 

    Sarah Lillis - Member 

Apologies for Absence – Marion Crofton 

 

Resolving Issues within the Ladies Committee 

 

Thanks were given to Jan for organising the Zoom meeting. 

 

Lady Captain (LC) gave a report on recent developments and discussions regarding the 

continuation of the Ladies Committee and how best to move forward. 

 

Marion sent in comments and these were read out by the LC. 

 

Jan felt that we needed to get on and work together as a Committee.  At the last Captains 

meeting there was a strong feeling that the Ladies Committee should be disbanded and the 

Ladies Section run by the Main Committee .  She felt this would be a retrograde step. 

 

She also felt that the LC should have the final say in discussions. 

 

Grace agreed that the Ladies Committee should not be disbanded and we should all step up 

to the plate.   She agreed that after discussion and a vote the LC should have the final say. 

 

Sarah reiterated the same and felt that she got on with all the Committee.  We do need to 

discuss things but everything has been difficult with lockdowns and she definitely wants to 

keep the Ladies Section going. 

 

Sue  said that at her previous clubs,  ladies committees had been fulfilling and enjoyable and 

she was looking forward to working with everyone in order to promote ladies golf at 

Knighton Heath. 



   

 

Grace said she also found other golf committees fulfilling and enjoyable over many years. 

 

Sandy felt we had to get on and pull together. 

 

Linda then thanked everyone for their time this afternoon and hoped that we would put the 

past behind us.  It was felt that the Zoom meeting worked well and we could use it again. 

 

There would be no Committee WhatsApp group and please try and email the LC for 

Committee business only. 

 

Honoraria 

 

It was unanimously agreed that the Honoraria for the LC and VC would stay the same for 

2021. 

 

Other Business 

 

LC asked Sue to send a copy of the Job Descriptions to the relevant people.  It was noted 

that Sandy and Sarah would now be sharing the Competition Secretary’s job. 

 

Sue reported that Cecily had received her Past Captains Badge.  Sue had a copy of the 

request to pass to Grace. 

 

LC had entered Knighton Heath in the Humphries and Parkin Cup. 

 

LC needed to speak to Denise before finalising The Invitation costs. 

 

LC reported that the Bring and Win was a success and the Christmas gifts to the staff were 

handed out on the same day. 

 

It was decided that the next Zoom meeting would be at 3pm and there would be a 

discussion regarding meeting times after restrictions are lifted.    

 

Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 9th February at 3pm on Zoom 


